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Dear Mr. Buchler: 

On March 7, 2014, Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company, L.L.C. (TGP) wrote to the Pipeline and 
Hazardous Materials Safety Administration (PHMSA), requesting the cancellation of Special 
Permit PHMSA-2006-26618; originally issued to TGP on March 6, 2008, and further amended 
on May 30, 2012, for the Niagara Spur Line 230B-200 natural gas transmission pipeline system 
located in Niagara County, New York. Additional information about the replacement and 
pressure testing of the pipeline segment was requested of TGP and received by PHMSA in a 
letter dated August 13, 2014. 

Effective, August 19, 2014, PHMSA hereby cancels special permit PHMSA-2006-26618. This 
cancellation is based upon TGP' s request to PHMSA and information furnished on pipe 
replacement and pressure tests conducted and completed by TGP on October 10, 2013. TGP will 
be required to comply with all sections for 49 CFR, Part 192 in the operating of the Niagara Spur 
Line 230B-200. 

My staff would be pleased to discuss any other regulatory matter with you. Mr. John Gale, 
Director of Standards and Rulemaking Division may be contacted at 202-366-4046 on regulatory 
matters and Mr. Ken Lee, Director of Engineering and Research Division may be contacted at 
202-366-2694 on technical matters. 

Jeffrey D. Wiese 
Associate Administrator for Pipeline Safety 

cc: Mr. Byron Coy, Director, Eastern Region, OPS 
Mr. Reji George, Director, Codes and Standards, Kinder Morgan 
Mr. Jorge Torres, Vice President Engineering, Kinder Morgan 


